
  
Garswood Primary School 

Hamilton Road, Garswood, 
St. Helens WN4 0SF 

     

 

 

          20th March 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We have been informed that a member of our staff lives with someone who 

has a confirmed case of coronavirus.  

 

We have consulted with the DfE Coronavirus helpline and the Local Authority 

and the staff member is self-isolating at home where they have been since 

Tuesday when the relation became ill. 

 

The school will remain open and we will ensure the additional cleaning 

measures continue. 

 

We will of course, keep you informed immediately of any changes to advice 

and procedure.  

 

We continue to send home anyone presenting with any symptoms. As parents 

and carers please follow the guidance on  

 

www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 

 

and 

 

www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-

guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-

covid-19-infection 

 

Thank you for the support shown to the school at what we recognise is a very 

difficult time for everyone. 

 

Please note, we are closed from Monday apart from childcare for those 

children who fit into a category identified by the Government. We will confirm 

by email later this evening, those who have contacted us to ask for childcare 

if we are expecting their child on Monday and to confirm that we can offer 

them a place. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Pamela Potter 

Head Teacher  
 
 

Roots of happiness, branches to learning. 
Head teacher: Pamela Potter   BA (Hons) QTS NPQH 

www.garswoodprimary.co.uk  
Contact: Email garswood@sthelens.org.uk Telephone: 01744 678290   Fax 01744 678294 
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